
BROMESWELL PARISH COUNCIL
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
MINUTES  (17/03)
Monday 8 May 2017 at 7.30pm

1.
Attendance

Parish councillors attending:   Richard Cranmer (Chairman) (RCr),  Roger Stewart (RS),  Tim Johnson (TJ), Verity Brown (VB), Ian Abbott (IA)
Clerk:
                                      Rob Cutts (RCu)

Guests:
Mr Jim Bidwell (SCDC District Councillor), 
Apologies:                                 Rory Burrow (RB), Andrew Reid (AR)-Suffolk County Councillor, PC 
Parishioners:                            Pat Stannard, Sylvia Hall, Graham Pettitt
2.
Chairman’s Introduction
The Chairman welcomed those present and explained that this was an annual meeting which the parish was required to have and that non-parish councillors would be able to contribute to the meeting. It would be followed by the Parish Council Annual General Meeting and then by the usual bi-monthly Parish Council meeting. It was agreed to alter the order of the agenda to allow guests to leave once they had reported.

3.
Report of Andrew Reid, Suffolk County Councillor
AR had sent his apologies for being unable to attend. He had provided a written report previously which had been circulated to councillors and a copy of which is attached to these minutes. There were no matters raised regarding this report.
4.
Report of Jim Bidwell, SCDC Councillor
JB provided details of the Enabling Fund held by each councillor to help small projects and the Exemplar Grant Programme to help with more significant projects in local communities. He mentioned concerns about revised plans for ex-SCDC site on Melton Hill which are proving controversial. Merger with Waveney DC still on track. SCDC element of Council Tax increase being kept to a minimum. Overall the DC has a budget of around £12m of which £7.7m comes from council tax. Sizewell Consultation process still ongoing. Deben Pool is to undergo extensive improvement to facilities which will mean it will be closed for some time. Street parking enforcement to be undertaken by SCDC from 2019. New higher penalties for fly tipping now in force. Help desk at Woodbridge Library for day to day in person queries.
5.
Crime report, Parish Clerk
The most up to date figures available were to January 2018. In the period May 2016-January 2017 there had been 1862 reported crimes in the Woodbridge SNT area. Of these only 6 were in Bromeswell compared to 15 in Eyke and 11 in Sutton.
6.
Approval of Annual Parish Meeting minutes dated 9 May 2016
The minutes were approved by the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

7.
Matters arising from those minutes

The Conservation Area is now approved and in place. It appears to have impacted on recent speculative planning applications and not caused issues for residents to date.
Potholes are an ongoing issue. The main ones have been filled but it will remain an ongoing issue with SCC budgets very tight.

8.
Clerks Report – Rob Cutts
Policing  - 6 reported crimes in Bromeswell (8 in 2015/16,16 in 2014/15, 14 in 2013/14)
Meetings - 8 meetings during  May 2016-May 2017. There was overall 90% attendance by parish councillors.Only 1 councillor missed more than 1 meeting and 3 councillors had 100% attendance.
Planning - 16 applications on which PC asked to submit observations. 11 supported by PC. Of the 5 applications where the PC objected, 3 were refused by SCDC. Of the 2 applications supported by SCDC but rejected by the PC, one required approval by a Planning Inspector and the other related to a situation where SCDC had got itself into a position where it could not refuse permission.
Parish Plan -  Village consultation event held and the Pln is now being re-drafted to take account of residents views from that consultation. To be circulated to all households in the village.
Highways – Problems with SpeedWatch equipment has limited effectiveness. Progress made on acquiring a Vehicle Activated Sign. Potholes continue to be an issue particularly on Common Lane.

Clerk - Attended various meetings (eg.police priorities, SALC) to represent PC. Village consultations on Conservation Area. Reports & news items for Warbler. Significant levels of administration.
Emergency Plan  - TJ has largely completed the draft of this plan and is awaiting stakeholder input.
9.
Treasurers Report – Roger Stewart
End of year balance was £8831.71 although a £400 claim for VAT is outstanding which will increase reserves to £9231.71 (2016 year end:  £9281.03). Receipts for the year were greatly increased although after stripping out receipts and payments for village hall improvements these indicated slightly lower expenditure for the core activities of the council mainly due to very low expense claims from the Clerk.Detailed expenditure available on request. 
Principle expenditure continues to be Clerks wages and PAYE at £1800 pa which has been unchanged since the existing clerk took office. There was also a donation to the PCC to maintain the churchyard and the funding of the well received Queen’s Biurthday celebrations held at the village hall and attended by a majority of residents.
Fixed assets remain the same represented by village hall & land, Bromeswell Common nature reserve, bus shelter & grit boxes.

Annual “running cost” of PC is consistently c£3600pa compared to precept of £4500 meaning rising reserves. However, a sum of £3000 has been allocated to acquiring Vehicle Activated Signs and it is intended to consider support for village hall improvement works as necessary. There continues to be a concern at the need for legal costs to deal with planning issues. Reserves are therefore seen to be high but not unreasonably so compared to intended expenditure and reasonable contingency planning.
10.
Chairman’s Report – Richard Cranmer & Questions from the Floor
The Chairman thanked his fellow councillors for giving up there time throughout the year. 
The issue of potholes was raised by a village resident. The PC continues to work with SCC Highways to ensure that these are dealt with in a timely fashion. Residents were reminded that they can use the online reporting tool on the SCC pages of the SCC website to report highways issues.

Issues around speeding vehicles continue to be a key focus for the PC throughout the village.

11.
Report from the Village Hall Committee – Roger Stewart
A written report had been previously provided and is attached to these minutes. Annual accounts have been approved and all committee roles are filled. Coin meters to be replaced. Heads of terms for the new lease have been discussed and will be submitted to the sub-committee of the PC established to consider these. The PC confirmed it was happy for the sub-committee comprising of the Clerk, RCr & VB to deal with this on behalf of the council. Awaiting legal advice on the technicalities of how the VHC will constitute itself for the purposes of the new lease. It was agreed that when finalised the new lease will be approved by the full PC at a PC meeting.
12.
Report from Suffolk Wildlife Trust  re Bromeswell Green Nature Reserve
There was no report from SWT despite a request from the Clerk.
13.
Any Other Business
There were no items of other business.
15.
Date of next meeting
The next Annual Parish Meeting would be in May 2018 at a date and time to be advertised.

